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Dear ,  

 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 

1552 of Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant 

portions of your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records 

(Board) found the evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material 

error or injustice.  Consequently, your application has been denied. 

 

A three-member panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on 

18 January 2024.  The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon 

request.  Your allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative 

regulations and procedures applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material 

considered by the Board consisted of your application, together with all material submitted in 

support thereof, relevant portions of your naval record and applicable statutes, regulations, and 

policies.  In addition, the Board considered the advisory opinion contained in Navy Personnel 

Command memorandum 1900 PERS-312/SA of 13 December 2023, and your response to the 

opinion.   

 

You requested to document your creditable active duty service via DD Form 214.  You assert 

that, “[c]urrent documentation of service record exists as 2 April 1993 letter from Bureau of 

Naval Personnel To Whom it May Concern.  While previously I successfully relied on the letter 

as verification of my US Naval Reserve active duty record and my honorable discharge, I have 

discovered recently that contemporary digital applications and inquiries only recognize DD214 

number for service records with no provisions for alternative means of verification.  This has 

precluded me from responding to or active participation in multiple inquiries/activities/benefits 

for which I otherwise am eligible.” 

 

Although your DD Form 149 w/attachments was not filed in a timely manner, the Board was 

willing to waive the statute of limitation and consider your application on its merits.  A review of 

your record reflects you were in the U.S. Navy Reserve (USNR) effective 24 September 1962 

and assigned to the University of  as a regular student in the Naval Reserve Officer 

Training Corps (NROTC) Program.  Your reserve status was terminated effective 10 August 

1965 due to physical disqualification and you were separated from the USNR.   






